

AGENDA FOR

RADCLIFFE TOWNSHIP FORUM

Contact:: Keren Murphy
Direct Line: 0161 253 5130

E-mail: k.m.murphy@bury.gov.uk

Web Site: www.bury.gov.uk

To: All Members of Radcliffe Township Forum

Councillors: C Preston, J Walker, S Briggs (Vice-Chair), J Lewis, A Cummings, R Skillen, N Parnell, R Shori and R Cathcart

Advisory Group Members: Gill Stainthorpe, Colin Jones (Chair), Colette Jones, Roy Vevers, David Lewis and Carol Kemp

Dear Member/Colleague

RADCLIFFE TOWNSHIP FORUM

You are invited to attend a meeting of the Radcliffe Township Forum which will be held as follows:-

Date:	Tuesday, 13 September 2016
Place:	Radcliffe United Reform Church, Blackburn Street, Radcliffe, M26 3WQ
Time:	6.00 pm
Briefing Facilities:	If Opposition Members and Co-opted Members require briefing on any particular item on the Agenda, the appropriate Director/Senior Officer originating the related report should be contacted.
Notes:	Market Place – 5 pm Groundwork will be showcasing their Ambition for Ageing Project that will be taking place in Radcliffe. (Ambition for Ageing is a £10.2 million Greater Manchester level programme aimed at creating more age friendly places and empowering people to live fulfilling lives as they age).

The Agenda and Reports for the meeting are attached.

The Agenda and Reports are available on the Council's Intranet for Councillors and Officers and on the Council's Website at www.bury.gov.uk – Council and Democracy.

Yours sincerely

MIKE OWEN

M. Owen

CHIEF EXECUTIVE

AGENDA

1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Radcliffe Township Forum are asked to consider whether they have an interest in any of the matters on the Agenda and, if so, to formally declare that interest.

3 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING (Pages 1 - 8)

Minutes of the last meeting held on 5 July, 2016.

4 NEIGHBOURHOOD WORKING - HOW CAN WE DELIVER EFFECTIVE OUTCOMES FOR OUR COMMUNITIES?

A presentation will be given at the meeting.

5 FUTURE URGENT CARE PROVISION

A presentation will be given at the meeting.

6 THE BURY DIRECTORY - UPDATE

A presentation will be given at the meeting.

7 OPEN FORUM (*Pages* 9 - 10)

Questions are invited from members of the public present at the meeting about the work or performance of the Council or the Council's services relevant to the Radcliffe area.

Approximately 30 minutes will be set aside for Open Forum, if required.

8 ADVISORY GROUP UPDATE

9 COMMUNITY FUNDING PANEL - RESULTS

10 COMMUNITY FUNDING REPORT (Pages 11 - 16)

A report from the Programme Support Officer is attached, for information.

11 URGENT BUSINESS

Any other business which, by reason of special circumstances, the Chair agrees may be considered as a matter of urgency.

12 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of Radcliffe Township Forum will be held on Tuesday 10 January, 2017 at 6.00 pm at Radcliffe United Reform Church, Blackburn Street, Radcliffe, M26 3WQ.

Agenda Item 3

Minutes of: RADCLIFFE TOWNSHIP FORUM

Date of Meeting: 5 July, 2016

Venue: Radcliffe United Reform Church, Blackburn St, Radcliffe

Present:

Councillors: Councillors S Briggs, R Cathcart, C Preston and R

Skillen

Advisory Group

Representatives: Colin Jones (Chair) - Radcliffe Girls and Boys Club

Colette Jones - Friends of Close Park

Barbara Law representing- Chapelfield Village

Association

Gill Stainthorpe - Withins Community Association Carol Kemp - Chair of Friends of Radcliffe Manor

Public attendance: 13 members of the public were in attendance

Apologies for

absence: Councillors N Parnell, A Cummings, J Lewis, R Shori, J

Walker

RTF.83 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest made at the meeting.

RTF.84 MINUTES

It was agreed:

That the Minutes of the last meeting of the Township Forum held on 7 March, 2016 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Deputy Chair.

RTF.85 APPOINTMENT OF CHAIR AND DEPUTY CHAIR 2016/2017

Nominations were sought for the positions of Chair and Deputy Chair of Radcliffe Township Forum for the 2016/2017 Municipal Year.

It was agreed:

That Colin Jones, Advisory Group Member representing Radcliffe Girls and Boys Club be appointed Chair of Radcliffe Township Forum for the 2016/2017 Municipal Year and Councillor Briggs be appointed Deputy Chair of Radcliffe Township Forum for the 2016/2017 Municipal Year. Both appointments were moved by Councillor Skillen and seconded by Councillor Cathcart.

Radcliffe Township Forum, 5 July 2016

RTF.86 LOCAL POLICE UPDATE

Inspector Jones, newly appointed Inspector for Radcliffe East since May 2016 attended the meeting in order to provide an update on key police issues in Radcliffe, as follows:-

- There had been a drop in all crime category statistics, the exception being for those relating to burglary (other) which had seen a rise of 4 since June 2015.
- Anti-Social Behaviour statistics since June 2015 to May 2016 there had been a drop of 1, however since May 2016 there had been an increase of 43 reported incidents.
- Increase in reports of Hate Crime relating to residents from other European countries, from an average of 8 per week to 12 per week following the EU Referendum. A meeting between representatives from the Polish community and the Police would be taking place in the near future. Councillor Cathcart commented on the increase in the visual presence of PCSO's in Radcliffe and if this was connected to the increase in Anti-Social Behaviour incidents. Inspector Jones reported that the new Inspector posts would have influenced the PCSO presence. Despite the Euro 2016 football, the police had not seen an increase in reported incidents of domestic violence in the area as expected.
- A member of the public present raised concerns relating to the public footpath on Stand Lane by the golf course where a number of slabs had been removed from the wall. Inspector Jones gave an assurance that this would be looked into.
- Councillor Briggs raised concerns relating to reports of someone seen tampering with cars in the back streets of Ainsworth. Inspector Jones gave an assurance that this would be looked into and asked that residents report any suspicious activity to the police.
- Carol Kemp informed the meeting of children seen playing on piles of stones at Radcliffe Tower and dislodging bricks.
- A resident raised concerns about cars being parked on Glenvale Close near to the Metrolink causing obstruction for pedestrians trying to access the pavements. It was unclear who was responsible for dealing with these obstructions. Inspector Jones explained the protocols for reporting car parking obstructions in relation to the law and who to report to. Councillors Preston and Cathcart had been in touch with residents and were in the process of discussions with relevant officers of the Council regarding this issue.

It was agreed:

That Inspector Jones be thanks for his attendance and that the information provided be noted.

RTF.87 ROUND TABLE DISCUSSIONS ON THE FUTURE PRIORITIES FOR RADCLIFFE TOWNSHIP FORUM

Christine Maksymowski, Township Co-ordinator gave a presentation on the future work of Radcliffe Township Forum in terms of determining the key priorities for the Forum for 2016/2017. The presentation put into context the work done by the Forum over the past 12 months in relation to the key priorities set by the Forum in collaboration with residents who had contributed to the round table discussions in 2015 and the progress made in meeting the key priorities. The Forum representatives were introduced as Councillor Shori, Leader of the Council; Councillor Tariq, Portfolio Lead and Councillor McKay, Portfolio Deputy with Councillor Briggs as the flagship Trailblazer for Radcliffe.

The overall aim of the Forum's work, "To improve the Health and Wellbeing of our residents and deliver a better quality of Life for our Communities" would be based upon the 6 key themes for revitalising Radcliffe:

- Improved Employment Opportunities
- Improved Community Safety
- Improved Health and Wellbeing
- Educational Attainment/Learning
- Improved Public Transport
- Community Pride & Belonging

It was reported that Locality Workshops would help to improve the way we communicate with our community and would help to develop the list of assets in identifying the priorities for the Township.

All those present at the meeting were asked to contribute to setting the priorities for Radcliffe Township Forum for 2016/17 by discussing, in groups what is good about Radcliffe; what are the concerns; to identify 3 key priorities to take forward and what people can do to help?. Feedback from the discussions was provided as follows:-

Positives in Radcliffe:

Radcliffe Market; new retail outlets in town centre; good schools; great library facilities; architecture of buildings; heritage of Radcliffe; strong sense of community; good transport links; green spaces and local parks; leisure facilities; active community groups and volunteers; Radcliffe Carnival; new bus station; regeneration; new housing; Empty Property Strategy.

Concerns for Radcliffe:

Barclays Bank and Co-Op Bank closures; empty retail premises in town centre; precinct owners lack of investment and initiatives; lack of positive PR for the town; design of bus station seating; lack of High School provision; lack of parking at Health Centre and misuse of free parking by Metrolink users; health inequalities and 10 year less life expectancy rates compared to other areas of Borough; flood defences particularly in relation to new housing; future of library?; inadequacy of school bus services for pupils travelling to other areas of the Borough; new housing and demand for school places; market regeneration and retail outlet provision; lack of night time economy in town centre; need pedestrian crossing near Health Centre; fly-tipping and graffiti particularly near to Metrolink; lack of Park Rangers.

Radcliffe Township Forum, 5 July 2016

Priorities:

Lobby precinct owners to come up with initiatives to redevelop retail - possibly in collaboration with Council in terms of business rate offers; Report back to GMPTE on issues relating to seating provision in the bus station;

Free school plans - need to support and keep up pressure on DfE re: decision;

Health Centre parking issues - look into possibility of introduction of parking restrictions;

Need to promote Radcliffe as good place to live;

Need to promote green spaces;

Expand use of Market Hall;

Continue to promote Heritage and history of Radcliffe;

Re-establish Radcliffe Arts Festival

Create community hubs to encourage community groups working together more;

Establish stronger links with Town Hall.

It was reported that the information provided at the meeting would be collated and presented at the Radcliffe Community Event to be held in September 2016 where the community would be asked to decide the priorities (date to be confirmed on Council's website) and also be presented at the next scheduled meeting of Radcliffe Township Forum on 13 September, 2016.

All those present at the meeting were thanked for their contributions.

It was agreed:

1. That an update be provided at the September meeting of the Township Forum.

RTF.88 OPEN FORUM

The Chair invited questions/comments and representations from members of the public present at the meeting. The Township Co-ordinator undertook to obtain a reply to matters that could not be dealt with directly at the meeting:-

- Barbara Law raised concerns relating to pot-holes in Radcliffe. Councillor Preston reported that there was an on-going schedule of works for the Borough to fill pot-holes. Councillor Cathcart asked residents to report pot-holes on the Council's website.
- Colette Jones raised concerns regarding United Utilities who were not repairing collapsed drains following the flooding. They were also not actively dealing with the giant hogweed on their land nor were the Council taking seriously the spread of hogweed on Council owned land in Radcliffe. Councillor Cathcart reported that he had been in contact with Officers at the Council particularly in relation to an empty property at Parkside which had hogweed in the gardens and the possible health risk for new tenants if this is not dealt with A member of the public also

raised concerns regarding Japanese knotweed at the rear of Kelville Close and the need for this to be treated.

• Barbara Law asked who was responsible for dealing with the collapsed riverbank near to the Market?

RTF.89 FLOODING UPDATE

Colette Jones provided an update on the Flood Action Group as follows:-

- The membership of the group had expanded to cover all areas affected by flooding in Radcliffe which had helped bring the community together
- The group's Facebook page had expanded;
- Following a meeting with the National Flood Forum, the group had been assigned a "Mediator" who would represent the group. The Mediator had arranged a flood event with over 100 attendees, the next event would be a multi-agency meeting on 27 July;
- Despite the £5,000 Government flood relief payment to residents; insurance quotes for repairs and to protect houses averaged £30,000
- The group had asked the Council for a 7.19 report but had not been able to obtain a copy of it. The AGMA report into the flooding was now also delayed;
- Private landlords had left some flooded properties unrepaired which was creating damp issues for neighbouring properties. The Group would like to see a scheme introduced to encourage landlords to dry out the properties left with the help of the Council by off-setting rents for repairs;
- Questions relating to EU funding following the referendum result.
- St Mary's church more damage found which would mean the church would have to close:
- Those uninsured were unable to obtain a dry certificate for their property which would mean that they would be unable to secure insurance against any future flooding;
- All monies donated to the flood "Just Giving" page had been distributed.

Councillor Preston asked that the Township Forum thank the Flood Group and all volunteers for their hard work and persistence in dealing with the aftermath of the flooding in Radcliffe. Members of the Forum wished to express their appreciation to the volunteers who had not given up and who continued to work for the good of the whole community in dealing with the devastation caused by the floods.

It was agreed:

That Colette be thanked for her update and that a further update be provided at the next meeting of the Township Forum.

RTF.90 COMMUNITY FUNDING REPORT

A copy of the Community Funding Report for Radcliffe was submitted setting out details of the funding allocations to date in support of the work of local, community and voluntary groups. The Township Co-ordinated

Radcliffe Township Forum, 5 July 2016

provided clarification of the amounts still available to groups and on which funding panels to apply to in relation to a query from a member of the public present at the meeting.

It was agreed:

That the report be noted.

RTF.91 COMMUNITY FUNDING PANEL

The Township Forum Funding Panel had considered applications for grants from the Community Fund from the following organisations:-

East Lancashire Papermill Cricket Club - £500

It was agreed:

That the application for funding be approved by members of Radcliffe Township Forum.

RTF.92 ADVISORY GROUP MEMBERS – UPDATE

Colette Jones, Friends of Close Park provided the following update:-

Colette sought clarification on the rumour that the gardeners would be leaving the hut and that the police would be utilising this space? Councillor Preston would be attending a meeting to find out what the plans are for the hut and would report back at the next meeting.

Colette confirmed that there had been no activities at the Park since the flood.

Barbara Law, Chapelfield Village Association provided the following update:-

The group were working with the Ranger to upgrade the nature reserve in terms of landscaping. This work was being done with funding support from Viridor.

Councillor Cathcart, on behalf of Radcliffe Carnival Committee provided the following update:-

This year's Carnival had been a great success with positive feedback received all round. The event had raised nearly £700 which had distributed to local worthy causes. The costs involved in staging the event were approximately £10,500 and the Committee were working hard to look into ways of sustaining the funding needed in difficult times when funding streams were being cut.

Andrew, the Chair of the Committee had undergone surgery following his ill health on the day of the Carnival. A campaign to raise funds for him

Radcliffe Township Forum, 5 July 2016

had raised £1400, thanks to all for their support. All donations welcome to "Go Fund Me. Help Andy's Heart".

The Carnival Queen Sub-Group would be holding a car boot to raise funds for next year's Carnival.

Carol Kemp, representing Friends of Radcliffe Manor, provided the following update:-

The enclosures were still too wet following the flooding which had delayed work. A number of events were in the pipeline such as the re-enactment group event. The ground needed to be fit to hold marquees before events could be staged, hopefully by November. The Township Coordinator offered to publicise any event once a date had been secured.

It was agreed:

That the information provided be noted, with thanks.

RTF.93 OUTSTANDING CONTRIBUTION TO A TOWNSHIP AWARD TO COLETTE JONES

The Township Co-ordinator presented Colette Jones, Advisory Group Member representing Close Park with an "Outstanding Contribution to a Township Award" following her nomination from a member of the public.

The Township Forum congratulated Colette for her much deserved award in recognition of her voluntary work in Radcliffe. Colette asked that all volunteers be thanked for their hard work and dedication in support of the whole Radcliffe community.

RTF.94 DATE & VENUE OF NEXT MEETING

It was agreed:

That the next meeting of Radcliffe Township Forum would take place on Tuesday 13 September, 2016 at 6 pm, at Radcliffe United Reform Church.

In the Chair – Colin Jones (Chair)
(Note: The meeting started at 6.03 pm and ended at 8.07 pm)



ITEMS RAISED FOR ACTION & IN OPEN FORUM: 5th July 2016

	Raised By	Issue	Action by	Action
1.	Resident	Residents raised concerns about a large Japanese Knotweed plant on the riverbank at the site of Glenvale Close Radcliffe	TF Co-ordinator Councillors	Both the requests regarding the knotweed/hogweed will have to be directed to the Environment Agency as they are private land and not Council. Regards Michelle - Customer Contact Team
2.	Resident	Concerns were raised at the Radcliffe Township Forum meeting about a large hogweed plant located at a derelict house - 30 Parkside Radcliffe, it is over hanging the property and residents are concerned it could injure someone.	TF Co-ordinator Councillors	Both the requests regarding the knotweed/hogweed will have to be directed to the Environment Agency as they are private land and not Council. Regards Michelle – Customer Contact Team
3.				
4.				
5.				

6.		

Bury Council Township Forum Report



The Council has allocated £8,000 to each Township Forum to be allocated through a sub group of the Township forum four times a year in June/July, September, January and March. A maximum of £500 individual grant is available for formally constituted organisations from a Township.

Additionally, a borough-wide allocation of £8,000 is available for "cross-township" applications for activity that takes place across more than one Township. These applications are determined by the Council's Small Grants Panel.

Organisations applying for funding should be running projects which address at least one of the following priorities or one of those detailed in the Township plans:

- Improved employment opportunities
- Improved Community and Safety
- Improved Health and Well being
- Learning Opportunities for local residents
- Community Cohesion, Community Pride and belonging
- Environmental improvements

This report details the applications received for the first round of funding for financial year 1st April 2016 – 31st March 2017.

Bury East

Group	Details		Amount quested		Amount located	Date approved
Thursday Group (parents group)	Hire of room/contribution to trip	£	500.00	£	400.00	30/06/16
The Women's Aid Group	Contribution to Crèche fees	£	500.00	£	400.00	30/06/16
B'easties Youth Club	Provide hot meals for socially isolated	£	500.00	£	400.00	30/06/16
Openshaw Veterans Bowling Club	Maintenance & Veterans Bowling Club	£	500.00	£	400.00	30/06/16
New Springs Community Project	Community Awards joint initiative	£	500.00	£	400.00	30/06/16
		£	2500.00	£	2000.00	
	·	A	vailable	2	£6000	

Bury West

Group	Details		Amount quested		mount located	Date approved
All Saints Amateur Operatic Society	Update gents toilets and kitchen	£	500.00	£	500.00	07/07/16
Fusiliers Court Residents Assoc.	Improvements to Close & Celebration	£	500.00	£	500.00	07/07/16
		£	1000.00	£	1000.00	
		A	vailable	1	£7000	

Prestwich

Group	Details	Amount requested		Amount located	Date approved
Big Knit	Wool and labels	£ 500.0	0 £	500.00	30/06/16
Azamrah Youth Club	Summer Play scheme	£ 500.00) £	500.00	30/06/16
		£ 1000.00	£	1000.00	
		Available		£7000	

Radcliffe

Group	Details		Amount requested		ount cated	Date approved
Abbey Court Residents Assoc	Raised Beds for vegetables	£	500.00	£	500.00	05/07/16
East Lancashire Paper Mill Cricket	Family Fun Day & raise awareness of club	£	500.00	£	500.00	05/07/16
		£ 1000.00		£1	.000.00	
		Available		£	7000	

Ramsbottom Tottington and North Manor

Group	Details		mount quested		ount cated	Date approved	ı
Greenmount Village Community	Create a cafe for people with Dimentia	£	500.00	£	400.00	06/07/16	
St Marys School, Hawkshaw	Gardening equipment for children	£	500.00	£	400.00	06/07/16	
Tottington Holiday Playscheme	Summer holiday activities	£	500.00	£	400.00	06/07/16	
Rotary Club of Tott & Bury West	Improvements to St Johns Graveyard	£	500.00	£	400.00	06/07/16	
Brambles Residents Association	Kitchen equipment & Implement Bingo	£	500.00	£	400.00	06/07/16	
		-£	500.00	£2	2000.00		
		Available		4	6000		

Whitefield and Unsworth

Group	Details	Amount requested	Amount allocated	Date approved	
Eden Garden Allotments	Summer open day	£ 500.00	£ 500.00	05/07/16	
Elms Community Centre	Elms in Bloom Competition	£ 500.00	£ 500.00	05/07/16	
Whitefield Graveyard Comm Grp	Improve pathways	£ 500.00	£ 500.00	05/07/16	
		£ 1500.00	£ 1500.00		
		Available	£6500		

Cross Township

Group	Details	Amount requested	Amount allocated	Date approved
Friend of Bury Young Carers	Activities	£ 750.00	£ 750.00	28/06/16
The Urban Cycle Centre CIC	Setting up workshop facility @ Phillips Park	£ 750.00	declined	
The Eagles Wing	Beginners English Group	£ 750.00	£ 750.00	28/06/16
Little Britain Anglers	HD Camera's x 2	£ 370.00	£ 370.00	28/06/16
Prestwich Carnival Committee	Hire of stage for Carnival	£ 750.00	£ 750.00	22/06/16
Langley Allotments	Provide disabled access to communal area	£ 750.00	£ 750.00	28/06/16
Bury East Sports Association	Annual party in the park	£ 750.00	£ 400.00	28/06/16
Women of Worth	Various running cost & Volunteer travel	£ 750.00	£ 750.00	28/06/16
		- £ 3620.00	£ 4520.00	
	1	Available	£3480	

This page is intentionally left blank